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December 23, 1971

Mrs., H., B, Nassib
35 Park Avenue
New York, New York 10016

Dear Mrs. Nassib:

We were most pleased to learn of your interest
in donating to the Armenian Diocese the volumes you
referred to in your letter of December 20.

We are sure our library would be enriched by
the volumes on Oriental Rugs and particularly the

0ld Armenian bible. We would be most pleased to
have them.

We pray that you and your family have a
joyous holiday season.

Prayerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate
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